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“We had a tremendous Missions Conference here at Christ 

Independent Baptist Church.  Bro. and Mrs. Lewis were 

here with Bro. Lewis as our main preacher.  The Lord 

blessed the Conference in so many ways and challenged 

the church!  Bro. Lewis preached some great messages 

that were right on target!  God moved in a great way this 

week. We had three folks saved during the Saturday soul 

winning.  One was saved during services and later bap-

tized in the Sunday evening service. Five folks surren-

dered to missionary service!  The church also saw a 25% 

increase in faith promise over last year. Praise the Lord!” 

 

David Peterman, Assistant Pastor, 
Christ Independent Baptist Church 

Philadelphia, PA 
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We have just been home a few days, having traveled 

to the east coast to participate in several meetings. 

Our first meeting was with Christ Independent Bap-

tist Church in Philadelphia.  After this meeting, we 

spent a week with Pastor Pete Montero, of the Open 

Bible Baptist Church in Astoria, Queens, NY.  There 

were several decisions made for the Lord during the 

meeting. It was special time for us to get acquainted 

with Pastor Montero and his church family, ten of 

which are his own children! From New York, we 

traveled to Rhode Island and spent Memorial Day 

with our son and his family on a picnic near the 

ocean. After making brief contacts with other pastors 

in the area, we drove back to Maryland for services  

on May 4th.  We enjoyed the day with Pastor Harold 

Dixon and the friendly people of Cross County Bap-

tist Church. They were eager to hear of the progress 

of the work in Baghdad. We are home (in Texas) 

now.  We are making plans for a trip to Colorado at 

the end of the month to preach at a family camp 

sponsored by Pastor Kenneth Oster and the San Luis 

Valley Baptist Church. Traveling is very expensive, 

but we are committed to go as far as the Lord per-

mits, and as long as He provides. Thanks for your 

part! 

                     Robert Lewis  

Dear Pastors & Friends,   

Praise the Lord. Remember this date Monday 5th of 

June 2006. The Sign and Cross is back again on 

Baghdad Bible Baptist Church building,   Continue 

to pray for our safety and needs   

- Pastor Ronny George 


